

MONTHLY NEWS FROM YOUR COUNCIL



Follow us on

APRIL 2019

tacebook

Shire of Tammin

Shire of Tammin

Phone: (08) 9637 0300 Email:

shire@tammin.wa.gov.au

Website: www.tammin.wa.gov.au

Office hours: Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm

> 'Our Aim is Progress'



Partner:



Government of Western Australia
Department of Health



New Cancer Symptom Website for Regional People

On Sunday 24 March, Cancer Council WA launched the new *Find Cancer Early* website. The site aims to improve regional cancer survival outcomes as research shows regional Western Australians are 20 – 30 per cent more likely to die within five years of a cancer diagnosis than people living in Perth.

The new website has been designed to improve regional Western Australian's understanding of the early symptoms of prostate, breast, skin, bowel and lung cancer and encourage them to report any unusual changes in their body to their doctor, clinic nurse or Aboriginal health worker early.

Learn more about early cancer symptoms here: https://www.findcancerearly.com.au/cancer-symptoms/

Harnessing the Power of Personal Stories

The stories and advice of regional champions who have experienced a prostate, breast, skin, bowel or lung cancer diagnosis has been gathered to help motivate regional people to *Find Cancer Early*.

Learn from Find Cancer Early champions or share your story by visiting: https://www.findcancerearly.com.au/local-stories/





The Shire of Tammin Community Grant Scheme provides practical and tangible support to community organisations within Tammin. Your Community group/ organisation is hereby invited to submit a Community Grant application for consideration. Council will consider submissions from the Community for financial assistance in 2019/20.

Applications close Wednesday,
15 May 2019 by 4pm.

Application forms are available from the Shire Office or can be downloaded from our website at www.tammin.wa.gov.au

PosterMyWall.com

TAMMIN FUSE FESTIVAL

On 6th April 2019 from 11am to 4pm the Shire of Tammin supported by Lotterywest held the FUSE Festival.

The atmosphere was kept high with tunes provided by DJ Kenny while families were able to browse through the variety of market stalls on display. Children large and small enjoyed games of Laser Tag provided by Combat Adventures and Pony Rides were supplied by the Kellerberrin Riding and Pony Club.

Connie the Clown wowed the children with her magic before adding colour to the festival by painting the many tiny faces that came to enjoy a day out with their families. Incredible Creatures once again drew a crowd with the fantastic variety of animals for everyone to interact with.

Children were able to try their luck with the dinosaur dipping game or the coke bottle bowling and enjoy fairy floss and a snow cone from Scutter Amusements in Kellerberrin.

Little Louie supplied by the Quairading Vintage Club was kept busy all day taking attendees on a joy ride around the Tammin Oval. When a quieter sit down was needed in the shade Giant Games of Pick up Sticks, Connect 4, Jenga and Mini Basketball were available from the Kellerberrin CRC.

The day was lovely and warm which made treating yourself with icecream from Eastern Hills Soft Serve and easy decision!! Mobile Munchies from Kununoppin were able to provide hungry festival participants with a variety of hot foods. In the pavilion kitchen the Tammin CWA ladies were busy supplying a variety of lunch and snack options. It was also a lovely place to sit and have a cuppa while watching the activity on the oval.

A big thank you to the Water Corporation for supplying boxes of free water which were able to be refilled by the water coolers at the oval.

It was so fantastic to see so many people in Tammin supporting the event and local stall holders. Thank you to all involved in making the event run smoothly and we hope that everyone that attended enjoyed themselves at this free community event.



























<u>Pink Up Your Town</u> calls for the whole community to come together during Breast Cancer Awareness Month (October). Driven by the dedication and passion of local volunteer committees; Pink Up Your Town is a way to bring together clubs, businesses, schools and neighbours to create a visual show of support for those experiencing breast cancer and raise money to fund <u>McGrath Breast Care Nurses</u>.

Noise around this activity has started to increase, you may have even seen coverage in the news around the April Fool's Day gag that Orange (NSW) played yesterday, where they re-named the city 'Pink' to help

promote Pink Up Your Town for us.

We're looking for people like you to chair a Pink Up Your Town Committee in your own backyard, to help place McGrath Breast Care Nurses wherever they're needed across Australia.



It's a great way to be a part of one of the biggest national fundraising initiatives in Australia, put your town on the map and use your local connections to make a real difference. The best thing is, everyone can be involved; whether you are an individual, group of friends, company, school or club!

I'd love to discuss your interest in this opportunity and provide more insights around the activity and how we can help. I can be

reached directly via e-mail at

pinkupyourtown@mcgrathfoundation.com.au or via phone 02 8962 6117







A huge thank you to all those people who came along to help with the busy bee along Donnan Street on the 24th April 2019.

The efforts of local residents have created such a positive welcome as people travel through the town.

Glenice, a big thank you to you for your efforts in making this project happen for our town, your plant choice and design looks amazing.

We hope the people of Tammin can appreciate the difference it makes to our town.





ANZAC DAY IN TAMMIN

The town came together in full spirit for the ANZAC Day Memorial Service on April 25th 2019.

The new memorial monument is a great asset to our community and a nice way to honour our World War One Veterans.

There was roughly 150 attendees with the RSL providing a lovely lunch.

We would like to thank all involved with the lengthy planning process.

A special thank you to David Rees, Dustin McCreery and Dennis Heppell.





Honour list WWI Tammin WA

ALDRICH, P	P.E.	JAMES,	JAMES.	ROBERTS,	RAY.
ALLARDYCE,	D.	JAMES,	JOSEPH.	ROGERS,	W.
ANGAS, J		KNIGHT,	H.H.	ROSKRUG	E ,T.
BACH, S		LEYDEN,	F.	SARTEUR,	J.
BENHAM, F.	W.	LONG,	B.	SEINOR,	B.R.
BUDD, S		MAKINS,	G.	SEINOR,	R.H.
CATCHPOLE, W	1.	MARTIN,	G.	SEWART,	W.C.
COLLIVER, S.	.G.	MARTIN,	STAN.	SHIER,	E.
COOMBES, H.		MASSEY,	TOM.	SHIER,	J.
COOMBES, O.		MATKO,		STEVENS,	
COX, E.		MCARTHUE	R , A.	STUART,	J.
COX, F.		MCLEARY,	E.T.	TOMLINSO	N , G.
COX, F.		MCCULLOC	CH, A.S.	WATSON,	F.
COX, G		MEIKLESOI	HN ,A.J.	WILKINSOI	N , P.
COYLE, H		MILES,	JOHN.	YORK,	G.
DAGLEISH , G.		MITCHELL,	A.		
DALE, C.	H.	MITCHELL,	E.		A Hilliand
DEVENISH , G.		MITCHELL,	L.		
DONNELL, RO	DY.	MITCHELL,	R.		
DOYLE, A		MORRISON	l, P.		
DOYLE , D	.J.	MORRISON	l, P.C.		
DUNN, W.J		NELSON,	A.		
DUTY, J.V	٧.	NICHOLLS,	F.		
EDMUNDS , B.		NOCK,	B.		
EVERETT , G.	E.	NOLAN,	G.		
EVERETT, J.I	Н.	NOLAN,	H.		
FENSOME, W.		NOLAN,	W.		
FOREMAN, D.		NOTTAGE,	E.		
FORMAN, W.		NOTTAGE,	R.B.		
FRANKLIN, F.		NOTTAGE,	S.		
FRANKLIN , G.		OLIVER,	J.		
FRANKLIN, H.		PACKHAM,	F.M.		
FRANKLIN, S.		PARKER,	F.J.		
GARDNER , P.		PERRY,	D.J.		
GLADSTONE, W.	E.	PHILPOTT,	A.		
GODFREY, E.		RANDALL,	A.	JUN -1-7	1771
GREGORY, C.		RANDALL,	H.		((!)
HILL, H.		RANKIN,	J.		
HUTTON, E.		RICE,	A.		
INGLIS, F.		RICE,	D.		

Drum Muster is now available at the Tammin Refuse Site





2019 federal election
Saturday 18 May 2019
Voting will be held in the
Lesser Hall

TAMMIN REFUSE SITE



THURSDAYS & SATURDAYS

9:00 Am - 1:00 pm

The Shire of

Tammin wishes to advise that all

licensing

transactions are now available

Monday to Friday between 9am & 4pm





Tammin Refuse Site

The Tammin Refuse Site is open every **Thursday** and **Saturday** from **9am - 1pm**.

Don't forget to take along your tip pass!

If you have lost or didn't receive your pass, please let us know by emailing admin@tammin.wa.gov.au or come and see us at the Admin office.



PROHIBITED AND RESTRICTED BURNING **PERIODS**

Open Burning Period

No Permits

16th March - 14th September

Required

Restricted Burning Period

Permits

15th September - 31st October Required

Prohibited Burning Period

Burning

1st November - 14th February Prohibited

Restricted Burning Period

Permits

15th February - 15th March

Required

The above dates may change due to seasonal fire conditions in which case the details of the changes will be published in the local press and on Council's website.

BUSH FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS

The following Officers can be contacted should you require a Permit to Set Fire to the Bush

Chief BFCO

Hayden Dixon

9045 2054

0429045205

9638 1027

Deputy BFCO's **Shayne Mackin**

0428381027

9637 1134

Tim York

0427737113

OPEN BURNING PERIOD

It is now the open burning period, property owners are now allowed to burn without a permit. Please keep safe while burning and take others into consideration.

To keep safe always have a safety plan in place before starting a fire.

Statistic below from 2017/2018





























Wheatbelt NRM is very pleased to launch there new project partnering with the Australian Government's Regional Land Partnership.

Malleefowl – Pick of the Litter aims to protect the species throughout the region. Have you seen malleefowl? Do you have mounds on your property?

Malleefowl, like many species in the Wheatbelt, used to be found across the region, but the loss of habitat and feral predators have reduced their range considerably.

The species is now listed as threatened by the Australian and WA Government which means without urgent actions it may disappear forever.

Last week we had a chat to a landholder in North Trayning, who knew of 6 malleefowl mounds on his property. The landholder found the mounds after seeing a number of Malleefowl regularly in the paddocks and along nearby roadsides, however, he hasn't seen any Malleefowl on the property for about a year, which is worrying him.

We will be working with landholders like this to protect these birds in patches of native vegetation across the Wheatbelt.

Likely action incudes fencing to protect habitat from stock, feral animal control and revegetation to improve connections between patches.

Please contact Anika Dent adent@wheatbeltnrm.org.au or 96703104 for further information.





WOW DAY

Wednesday 22 May 2019

Wear orange on WOW Day to show your support and thank SES volunteers

Follow us on Social Media 🎁 💟 🖾 #thankyouSES wear orange wednesday.com.au/wa







Works & Services - April 2019

Works and Services are currently attending road maintenance and repairs. The priority is given to the school bus route and repairs on roads before the upcoming seeding season.

Capital works are ongoing on McLaren Street and Ralston Rd. Preparations for the works on Tammin-Wyalkatchem Road are under way. These works are made possible with the collaboration of the Shire of Cunderdin.

Gravel re-sheeting on Leslie Road is near completion.

The oval is looking good, green and ready for the sporting season ahead.

The new memorial plaque has been installed at the Memorial Park ready for the ANZAC day celebrations.

If you have any requests, please feel free to contact the Shire office for a maintenance request form.

Works Department is also looking for gravel pits within the Shire Boundaries, please contact our office if you wish to discuss the matter.

Fabian Houbrechts

Manager of Works and Services

CRIMINAL ACTIVITIES

Community members, it is easy to become complacent when it comes to locking our houses, cars & sheds.

There has been a large amount of criminal activities of late and we urge all residents to secure any valuable items to ensure your not the next target.



Unfortunately many different locations have been targeted from farms to government owned property, this is a shame for our community.

If any one has any information or witnesses any suspicious behaviour please call and report this on 000.









Shire of Tammin

Council Meeting Dates 2019

Pursuant to Regulation 12 of the Local Government (Administration) Regulations and Section 5.25(g) of the Local Government Act 1995, it is hereby notified for public information that Ordinary Council Meetings will be held as per scheduled dates below, in the Council Chambers, 1 Donnan Street, Tammin, at 5.30pm in 2019, with public question time being held at the commencement of the meeting.

As such, the meeting dates will be:

- January no council meeting
- 27 February 2019
- 28 March 2019 (Yorkrakine Hall)
- 24 April 2019 (Wednesday)
- 23 May 2019
- 27 June 2019
- 25 July 2019
- 22 August 2019
- 26 September 2019
- 24 October 2019
- 28 November 2019
- 17 December 2019 (Tuesday)

The meeting on 28 March 2019 will be held at the Yorkrakine Hall, at 5.30pm

Local Public Notice will be give to any changes to date, time and place.

Council encourages openness at its meetings and the public is welcome to attend any meetings.

Items for consideration should be lodged at the Shire Office by 12 noon Wednesday, 8 days before the meeting to allow inclusion in the Agenda and appropriate research to be undertaken by all Councillors and Staff.

Neville Hale Chief Executive Officer 1 November 2018





Shire of Tammin CUSTOMER REQUEST FORM

Details of Person

Name:		
Address:		
Phone Contact:		
Details of Request		
	Office Hee Only	
Request Received By:	-	
Request Referred To:		
Register #:		
Handling Officer's Comments		
Handling Officer's Comments	<u> </u>	

Please return this form to the Shire Administration Office or email to admin@tammin.wa.gov.au



Know your Council

President	Michael Greenwood (2021)	crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au
Deputy President	Donald Thomson (2019)	crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au
Councillor	Glenice Batchelor (2019)	crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au
Councillor	Tania Daniels (2021)	crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au
Councillor	Nick Caffell (2021)	crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au

^{*}Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term.

Know your Staff

Chief Executive Officer	Neville Hale	ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au
Manager Finance & Administration	Kelsey Pryer	sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au
Manager of Works & Services	Fabian Houbrechts	works@tammin.wa.gov.au
Technical Officer	Anja Walker	to@tammin.wa.gov.au
Leading Hand	Pat McDermott	lh@tammin.wa.gov.au
Administration & Finance	Keira Wirth	admin@tammin.wa.gov.au
Community Development Officer	Sam Pimlott	cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au
Rates/Debtors Officer (Thursdays & Fridays only)	Brooke Jasper	rates@tammin.wa.gov.au
Community Emergency	Simon Bell	simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au

Services Manager

Other Staff/Services

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)

Matt Sharpe 0459 678 154 Kylie Sparks 0497 148 154

wa contract rangers er vices @hot mail.com

Town Planning	Building/EHO
Jacky Jurmann	Tim Jurmann
0448 009 037	0448 014 022
jacky.jurmann@gmail.com	tim@crowecertification.com

